BLP Agenda for September 17, 2013 
Time:  3-4:30 p.m.
Location:  Univ. Hall 449
Present:  Staci Beavers, Mike Betancourt, Linda Holt, Janet Powell, Mike Schroder, Pat Stall, Wayne Veres, Kathleen Watson, Hua Yi

Minutes:  The Minutes from September 10, 2013 were approved.

Chair’s Report:  Staci submitted a follow-up memo to the Provost regarding the FY 2013/14 budget allocations.
Discussion Items: 
P-form for KINE (M.S., from CEHHS):   An updated draft budget has been posted on Moodle, and we are waiting for a revised P-form.  The updated budget reflects the admission of new students each year, and classes (after Year 1) will include all current students (i.e., first-year and second-year students will take their courses together, based on an every-other-year course rotation).  Wayne will follow up with a query about the Library budget.
P-form for Minor in Computational Biology/Biostatistics (from CSM):  We are waiting on follow-up correspondence from the proposers.  We did learn that “double-counting” units for a major and minor has been done before on this campus.  
Restructuring proposal:  We compiled the “principles” and “process” guidelines from the 2009 AA restructuring task force reports, and the incomparable Glen Brodowsky lent his rhetorical skills to the drafting of an accompanying resolution.  We approved forwarding our document to EC for submission to the Senate.

Question about UCC backlogs and efforts to expedite UCC reviews:  Pat brought a query from a CEHHS curriculum committee that is now struggling with the task of prioritizing curriculum proposals for UCC review.  The question was raised whether Extended Learning could fund release time for UCC members to allow faster processing of proposals.  Mike reviewed EL’s current support to Senate (including paying for several units of release time, including 1 unit for the BLP Chair), but release time for all UCC members was probably not realistic, while stipends to UCC members could be problematic.
Conflict of Interest:  At the request of the Senate chair, we discussed possible conflicts of interest in BLP’s work and the conditions under which a BLP member should recuse him/herself from a discussion or vote.  We agreed that no BLP member should vote on his/her own curriculum proposal or grant proposal, and no BLP member should draft a Senate report for his/her own proposals.  However, we do not want to prevent BLP members from speaking to the committee about program proposals, in part because we often invite proposers in to speak with us.  
Representation of Interdisciplinary Programs:  At the request of the Senate chair, we discussed whether interdisciplinary programs (such as Global Studies or Film Studies) should be provided with representation on Senate or in our committee.  While we acknowledge that there may be committees whose work would be facilitated by the addition of seats for interdisciplinary programs, we did not see the “value-added” for BLP.  Further, the practical difficulty of filling existing Senate/committee seats would discourage us from creating additional seats that would then need to be filled.
